SPECIAL LEGISLATIVE PROCEDURE - CONSULTATION
Follow up to the European Parliament legislative resolution on the proposal for a Council directive amending Directive 2006/112/EC on the common system of value added tax as regards the temporary application of a generalised reverse charge mechanism in relation to supplies of goods and services above a certain threshold
1. Rapporteur: Gabriel Mato (EPP / ES)
2. Reference numbers: 2016/0406(CNS) / A8 0418/2018 / P8_TA-PROV(2018)0496
3. Date of adoption of the resolution: 11 December 2018
4. Legal basis: Article 113 of the Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union
5. Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Economic and Monetary Affairs (ECON)
6. Commission's position:
Almost all the amendments proposed by the Parliament are covered by the text on which a general approach was reached.
The only amendments which depart from the Council text entail the following:
1) Threshold for the application of the generalised reverse charge mechanism (GRCM) (amendment 5): the resolution proposes that the GRCM applies only to supplies of goods and services above a threshold of EUR 25.000 per invoice. The Council text lays down a threshold of EUR 17,500, while the Commission's proposal contained a threshold of EUR 10,000.
2) Value added tax (VAT) gap criterion needed for a Member State to apply the GRCM (amendment 6): the resolution proposes that, in order to be able to apply the GRCM, a Member State must, inter alia, have a VAT gap of at least 15 percentage points above the Community median VAT gap. The Commission's proposal had laid down a percentage of 5 points above the Community median gap, while the Council text (i) keeps the 5 percentage points above the Community median gap; (ii) refers this condition to the 2014 figures on the VAT gap as laid down in the 2016 VAT gap report published by the Commission.
These two amendments approved by the Parliament are intended to make the conditions for the application of the GRCM stricter. It should be pointed out that the Council, in its finalised text, has added a number of extra conditions (as compared with the initial Commission proposal) including, as explained above, an increase of the threshold. The result is that the Council text is already considerably stricter than the Commission proposal. The Commission is of the view that there is no need for further additional conditions. In fact, no Member State would fulfil simultaneously the conditions in Article 199c (1) (a) and (b), making the GRCM inapplicable. For these reasons, the Commission is not in a position to support these amendments.
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